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THE SECRETARY OF DEFENSE YI

The President & Mrs. Ronald Reagan
The White House
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. President and Nancy:

We are most grateful for the beautiful White House
plate you sent this year, not only because it is an extremely

handsome and welcome addition to our new home, but also
because it is another of the many examples we have had over

the years of your thoughtfulness.

It is a continuing pleasure and privilege to work with
you and to be part of the thoroughly welcome and much needed
changes you have wrought in both the American government
and the way people look at government and the new set of
priorities that you have secured. Most of all, from my
point of view, one of the greatest contributions which you
have made, and the one for which I am particularly grateful
every day, is the change in attitude and morale in both
the military forces, and in the general public's attitude
toward the dangerous work these forces perform for us all.
As I have often told the troops and various interviewers
I have dealt with, I think that this change from the very
low esteem placed on the military starting with Vietnam
and continuing up until 1981, is almost solely due to your
leadership, and is one of the most important factors in
the goals we have achieved since 1981. I am personally
most grateful, not only because it makes my task here much
easier and happier, but because it has produced the enormous
loyalty and deep gratitude for you that I know you feel
when you have the privilege of visiting our troops or working
with them as I do every day.

Over and above all of this, it is a delight to have
the privilege of working with you and I will always be grateful.

Jane joins me in sending best wishes to both of you
for a thoroughly happy and healthy New Year.
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Sincerely,
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